
Issue 76 

In pursuit of excellence 

King’s Oak Academy, Brook Road, Bristol, BS15 4JT  Tel:  01179 927 127     Email:  KOA.principal@clf.uk  

Website:  www.kingsoakacademy.org.uk    King’s Oak Academy is part of the Cabot  Learning Federation 

  King’s Oak News 

 

Term 6 

2023-2024 Work Hard   -   Be Kind 

Thank you to our children, families and local community 
for your support throughout the term.  We hope that 
you enjoy reading our Term 6 Newsletter to find out 
more about what we have been up to this term and 
celebrate the progress and achievements that our 
children have made.   

On behalf of all the staff and councillors at King’s Oak, 
we hope that you have a safe and peaceful holiday with 
your respective families and we are looking forward to 
welcoming your child back into school for the new 
academic year on Wednesday 4 September. 

 
 

Goodbye from Mr Warren 
 
I would like to give all the members of 
the King’s Oak Academy community a 
very big thank you for allowing me to 
teach in such a wonderful academy.  

I have felt extremely grateful and 
proud to have been involved in many 
excellent concerts and musicals which 
have been so very well supported by 

the wider academy community.  

Of course events such as these cannot take place 
without students engaging positively in their class music 
and drama lessons. 

A special well done to all of you who have contributed, 
whether off or on stage, in any of these music activities. 

If you bump into me in Kingswood in the future I might 
tell you about some of these memories which are too 
numerous to describe here. 

Finally remember you only get out what you put into 
something. Give it your best shot as it’s far better to try 
than not try at all. 

Best wishes.  

Tim Warren. 

P.S. Remember me when you are famous! 

 

Welcome to Miss Montgomery 
 

Hello everyone part of the 
King’s Oak Academy 
community! I am so excited 
to join you in September 
and be part of your fantastic 
school culture. During my 
first few weeks I will to get 
to know and understand 
your school’s vision and all 
the parts that make King’s 
Oak Academy such a special 

place to learn and be apart of. I am also really looking 
forward to getting to know the wider community, 
parents/carers and staff members and each element 
that contributes to running such a successful school. I 
look forward to meeting you all very soon.  

Miss Montgomery  

 

Exams at KOA 

The end of Term 6 also marks the end of the exam 
period for the summer, both for our Year 11s who have 
completed their GCSEs, but also to our Year 10s who 
have been sitting mock exams over the past weeks too. 
We know that exams can be stressful for our students, 
but we have been proud of the way our students have 
behaved during this period, showing resilience and 
pride in their work.  

GCSE Results Day is Thursday 22 August – we can’t wait 

to celebrate with our Year 11s the fantastic results we 

are sure will be heading their way!  

A reminder that the last day of Term 6 is Tuesday 23 July. Term 1 starts on Wednesday 4 September. 

Follow KOA on Social Media 

Instagram:  @kingsoakacademy 

Twitter:      @kingsoakacademy 

      Facebook:   

                https://www.facebook.com/kingsoakacademy/ 



Governance Update 
 

My name is Tricia 
Brabham and I am the 
Deputy Head of 
Governance for CLF. 
Along with my colleagues 
Liz Tincknell (Head of 
Governance), Will Lamb 
(Information Governance 
Coordinator), and Jackie 
Friday (Governance 
Administrator), we work 
closely with the Trust 
Board and Academy Councils (the name we give to our 
Local Governing Boards), on all areas of governance. 

Our Academy Councils are made up of volunteers from 
the local community, as well as parents and staff and 
they have an important role in providing appropriate 
challenge and support to the Principal to provide the 
best educational experience for all students. The 
Academy Council meets 6 times a year, with the 
Principal and members of the Senior Leadership Team, 
in addition individual councillors may link to a 
particular area of school to be able to provide strategic 
oversight to the Academy Council on the work taking 
place in this area. On occasion they may also sit on 
panels to consider exclusions or complaints. 

We have vacancies across our Trust for Academy 
Councillors - you don't need a background in 
education, but be willing and able to commit time to 
the role, to ask questions, and to analyse data. We 
provide training for our councillors, and they have the 
support of a clerk and the wider governance team to 
help them in their role. 

If you are interested in finding out more about the role 
please complete this form and we will be in touch. 

 

 

I Can & I Am Bus 
 

This term students from Years 6, 7, 9 and 10 took part in 
a workshop on the I Can & I Am bus. The modified bus 
has a kitchen in which students learnt to make delicious 
pizzas from scratch and on the top floor they were able 
to take part in a wellbeing session with the I Can & I Am 
bus staff. 

Here are some of our children's thoughts on the 
experience: 

• I found out I can do something I didn’t think I could; 

• So good, I love it - need to be more of this; 

• It taught me that I should be more proud of myself; 

• I feel more confident and empowered and the 
teacher was really nice. 

• It’s great I love it, hope it stays forever! 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fe%2FyD6DuY3Lmu&data=05%7C02%7CChris.Sawyer%40clf.uk%7Cc06cca7d2df8472bcc4408dca1880a53%7Ca79b23568c244922b420c6e26d0b4091%7C1%7C0%7C638562852994634515%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d


Gardening at KOA 

The Gardening Club has again worked hard throughout 
the year to maintain and develop the area.  The 
weather has been a challenge, we lost a few plants, 
but the sunshine has returned so the garden is starting 
to bloom. 

We have many fruit trees producing apples, pears and 
quince and fruit bushes producing strawberries, 
loganberries and raspberries.  All the produce will be 
made into jams and pickles and sold at our Christmas 
Fayre. 

Our grapevine is starting to grow quickly over the 
wooden pergola, which will create some shade. 

We cleaned out the fishpond to house our fish and 
other pondlife creatures—frogs, newts and pond 
skaters. 

We have plans to redesign some of the garden areas in 
the new school year—so watch this space! 

 

 

 

 



 French at KOA 

KS4 trip to Paris  

On 28 June Mrs Marie-Anaïs, accompanied by  
Mrs Gribble, Mrs Thielen and Mr Heath took a group 
of 35 KS4 students to Paris for a 4-day trip to the sunny 
French capital city, as the municipality is getting ready 
to host the 2024 Olympic Games. Good use was made 
of our time and the visits included a range of fun and 
educational activities to explore the cultural aspects 
of Parisian life. Amongst those activities, students saw 
the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier under the Arc 
de Triomphe and climbed the 284 steps to the top of 
the Arch, where the most beautiful views of Paris can 
be seen.  
 
We also went on a relaxing sightseeing cruise in the 
heart of Paris along the River Seine and saw beautiful 
and historical monuments like Notre Dame cathedral 
and La Conciergerie, where thousands of prisoners 
were kept, including Marie Antoinette.  
 
We visited Le Louvre Museum and saw masterpieces 

like Mona Lisa by Leonardo da Vinci and La 

Liberté guidant le peuple by Eugène Delacroix.  The 

following day was packed with laughter as students 

spent the day at Disneyland. Students had such a good 

time that we decided to stay a bit longer to enjoy the 

many rides and to top it all the weather was good!   

Our students were great ambassadors to KOA and 

made us feel proud and privileged to be their 

teachers.  I wish to thank all parties involved, 

especially the students. Everyone's contribution made 

this visit a truly successful and enjoyable experience, 

which we shall repeat in the future!  

 

 

 

Students’ views:  

“Some of my favourite moments of the French trip 
included seeing the Eiffel Tower for the first time which 
has always been a dream of mine and I felt truly at home 
seeing the best view of Paris from Arc de Triomphe, 
another one of my favourite moments was going to 
Disney land and seeing the castle as well as experiencing 
my first ever rollercoaster.” Kitty 
 
“I extremely enjoyed the French trip, it was one of the 
best times in my life. The day at Disneyland was magical 
and was in my opinion the best day of the trip. Despite 
the long journey, I thoroughly enjoyed every second of 
the trip and believe future Year 10s/ Year 11s get such a 
good opportunity.” Louis 
 
“I really enjoyed visiting France, I've always wanted to go 
and it was an amazing experience. I especially enjoyed 
visiting Paris and seeing all the landmarks, it was 
incredible and beautiful.” Chloe  
 
“The whole French trip was really great, for the first part 
of the journey, the coach rides, it was a bore but as soon 
as we got to the boat and to Paris it had become fun. 
Going to the Arc de Triomphe was good, it had nice views 
across Paris, seeing the Eiffel Tower yet the walk up the 
stairs felt really long. Disneyland was the best in my 
opinion because of the rides we went on and hanging out 
with my friends.” Oliver  
 
“My favourite part of the French Trip was when we went 
to Disneyland because the rides were amazing, and it 
was even better because I was with my friends. I also 
really enjoyed the boat ride because we got to see 
famous landmarks like Le louvre, Notre Dame and The 
Eiffel Tower.  In addition, It was beneficial and helpful to 
use the French that I had learnt to talk to the locals. 
Overall, fantastic and a must for French students.” 
Jayton  
 



Additionally, the students had the opportunity to 
interact with KPMG employees, who shared insights 
into their career paths. There was a strong emphasis 
on apprenticeships, highlighting KPMG's commitment 
to offering post-18 and graduate apprenticeships 
across various disciplines. 
 
Overall, a great morning was had by all. Well done 

Year 9!  

STEM Girls in Maths Day 

Year 9 students went on a trip to John Cabot Academy 
on 25th June to take part in a Girls in Maths Day. The 
aim was to help inspire females to pursue careers that 
use maths. Students from a range of local schools 

attended and 
took part in 
speed 
networking 
with 
professionals 
and activities 
on the 
creative ways 
and 
challenges of 
representing 
data . 

STEM at KOA 

Eleven Year 9 girls attended a local STEM event at MBDA 
Filton, where they were inspired by female role models 
sharing their career pathways and achievements. The 
students engaged in team-building activities that 
enhanced their communication, leadership, and 
teamwork skills. They also participated in an engineering 
challenge, designing a bridge according to a specific 
brief. The girls collaborated exceptionally well, 
producing impressive bridge designs that withstood the 
testing procedures. Throughout the event, the students 
represented the school excellently and were motivated 
by the successful women they met. 

KPMG STEM visit 

Forty Year 9 
students 
embarked on a 
visit to the KPMG 
offices in Bristol. 
KPMG operates in 
145 countries 
worldwide, 
providing audit, 
tax, and advisory 
services. During the visit, the students were divided into 
groups and tasked with solving a problem: devising an 
idea to help paramedics support patients more 
efficiently. This exercise allowed the students to practise 
skills such as leadership, communication, and planning. 
They subsequently presented their ideas to their peers. 
The students demonstrated exceptional teamwork and 
represented the school with distinction, generating 
several creative and innovative ideas. 
 
 

 



Saint Brendan’s Discovery Day 

Saint Brendan’s Sixth Form is a specialist sixth-form 
college local to King’s Oak and it’s always a popular 
choice for our students. This year our Year 10 students 
were invited to attend a ‘discovery day’, where they 
were able to sample three A level subjects of their 
choosing, and to have a wander around the site to see 
what college life is all about! Particular highlights 
included a ‘whodunnit’ forensic science challenge in 
Chemistry, and designing 3D seating areas in DT!  

 

Mock Interviews 

As adults, we know how challenging a job interview 
can be – we are often out of our comfort zone, and it 
can be difficult to talk about ourselves! This is 
especially difficult for our young people who are 
thinking of applying for apprenticeships to go on to 
after school, but are put off by the intimidating 
interview process. As part of our annual careers 
programme, at the end of Term 6 our Year 10s braved 
a mock interview process, kindly supported by 
volunteers from businesses within our local 
community, including members of the Kingswood 
Rotary Club, Bristol and Bath Science Park and Lloyds 
Bank.  
 

 

 

Careers at KOA 

Future Quest UWE Campus Visits 

This term we were delighted 
to take our Year 10 and Year 
7 students to the University 
of the West of England 
(UWE) for a trip to help show 
the students the possibilities 
that await them if they 
choose to attend University 
in the future.  

Staff from Future Quest and 
student ambassadors from 
UWE kept our students 
entertained with a series of interactive workshops all 
focused on the benefits of a higher education, and a 
tour of the campus – our students were particularly 
impressed by the School of Engineering, Sports 
Academy, and of course the on-site Greggs! 



Performing Arts at KOA 

Zac in Year 5 has passed not one, but two music 
examinations this term in piano and guitar. 
Congratulations on all your progress and hard work. 
 
Peter in Year 9 represented KOA in the CLF Battle of 
the Bands competition this term receiving a 
commendation certificate for best original song. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Drama 

In Drama Year 7s have been exploring stock characters 
through the genre of Pantomime. They have been 
practising their comedy skills performing the heroes 
and villains in the show Aladdin. It has been wonderful 
to see such performing confidence develop this year.  
 
Year 8s have also been working on their comedy acting 
through the genre of slapstick. They have been 
working well in their groups, again performing devised 
scenes with confidence and skill.  
 
Music 

Students in Years 7 and 8 have been developing their 
group performing skills through singing, playing 
ukulele and keyboard popular songs. They have 
developed their understanding of melody and 
harmony and we are looking forward to seeing them 
progress into Years 8 and 9.  
 
Year 9s have been performing their final pieces of KS3 
including Country Road, Shotgun and Wonderwall. 
 
Farewell 

This term, we are saying farewell to Mr Warren as he 
retires. Mr Warren has been teaching for 44 years and 
been at King's Oak for over 30. All the staff and 
students wish him well and celebrated together in the 
Summer concert with a range of performances from 
students past and present.  
 

 

DT at KOA 

Year 6 DT 

At Year 6 basecamp we had a great time in Creative 
Technology making a roller coaster marble run. 
 
The students showed great teamwork and problem-
solving skills! 

 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 DT 

Year 7 have been producing a sweet dispenser using 
recycled materials.  The students followed a technical 
drawing and collaborated with peers to produce some 
fantastic work in a short amount of time! 



Year 9 DT 

Year 9 have been designing a Memphis inspired clock 
using a mixture of joining methods with plywood and 
acrylic.  The students have worked hard to develop 
and iterate their ideas and independently produced 
some fantastic prototypes.  Well done! 

 



 

Art at KOA 



 

Art at KOA 



 

Art at KOA 

Students in Year 10 art have been exploring the theme of close up through a range of mediums and media. As a 

part of their coursework, students sit a 5-hour mock exam to produce a final outcome. Here are four examples of 

successful final outcomes. 



 

Art at KOA 



Sports at KOA 

Years 5 and 6 Boys’ Football Team Success 

After a brilliant season competing in their first league 
against other local schools our Year 5/6 boys’ football 
team were invited to the Champions League Football 
Festival. This involved the top performing teams in the 
league competing in a series of small matches.  
 
The boys were undefeated throughout the festival 
with 1 win and 4 draws in what was a very tough event 
for all! The top teams were awarded 1st, 2nd and 
3rd overall. We are very pleased that King's Oak came 
2nd with only 1 point between them and 1st place!  
 
The team represented the school exceptionally well 
showing our school values of Work Hard, Be Kind 
throughout the afternoon.  
 

Dodgeball Leadership Award at UWE 

The Year 9 Student Sports Council had an amazing 

opportunity to officiate a regional dodgeball 

tournament at UWE this term. All students who 

officiated also managed to complete their Dodgeball 

officiating qualification as recognised by British 

Dodgeball.  

The students received some amazing feedback from 

coaches and spectators! Well done to those Year 9 

students who were involved! 

 
 
 
CLF Festival of Sport 

A number of students in Years 7 and 8 had the 
opportunity to participate in the CLF Festival of Sport, 
hosted at UWE. Students got to participate and try a 
range of different activities; some of which include 
Table Tennis, Climbing, Pilates Ultimate Frisbee and the 
Trim Trail.  
 
Students had a great day trying out new sports and 

activities! Well done!  



U13 Girls’ Football - ESFA National Finals  

The much-anticipated ESFA national final between 
King’s Oak and Ovingham Middle School at West 
Bromwich Albion was played on Friday 24 May 2024. 
Over 100 members of our school community travelled 
the 89 miles to the stadium; from Year 7 – 11 students 
to family and friends! 

The match kicked off with KOA pushing forward with a 
series of attacking play; coming close to breaking the 
deadlock on several occasions and Ovingham’s 
goalkeeper making several crucial saves. Finally, Libby 
scored with a powerful shot resulting in KOA being 1 
up on the challengers.  

The game was end to end throughout the match and 
Ovingham managed to squeeze a goal past the KOA 
keeper, 1-1. Both sides battled hard, showing 
resilience and perseverance, but in the last 10 minutes 
of the game Ovingham scored another goal to be 2-1 
up. King’s Oak continued to battle and had many shots 
on target, narrowly missing the net.  

Even though the result was not in our favour, the girls 
had an amazing experience at West Bromwich Albion; 
an unforgettable experience. We are so proud of the 
U13 Girls Football Team, and we are looking forward 
to what next year holds!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U13 Girls’ Football Afternoon Tea Celebration 

The U13 girls’ football 
team who made it to the 
national finals were 
invited to share 
afternoon tea with CEO 
Steve Taylor and our 
lovely school governors 
at King’s Oak Academy. It 
was such a lovely afternoon to celebrate the team’s 
successes this year and a lovely way to end our season!  

 



Year 7—10 Sports Day 

Students participated in a range of sports day events 
this year including; sports quiz, Benchball, Dodgeball, 
Capture the Flag, Football, Tug of War; in addition to 
the more traditional athletic events.  

This year, each year group tutors were competing to 
be crowned champions. The winning tutor groups 
from each year are:  

7.4 - Mr Blake 
8.5 - Miss Jones and Miss Smith 
9.4 - Mrs Harrold and Mr Warren  
10.3 -  Mr Tanner  
A huge congratulations to Zane, in Year 8, who has 
broken a school record! Zane completed the 100m 
sprint in 12.01 seconds, beating the record set by Clive 
Shepstone in 1984 with a time of 12.49s! 

U13s Girls’ Cricket 

This was an event run by Gloucestershire Cricket 
Foundation at Stroud Cricket Club. It allows girls in 
Years 7 and 8 the opportunity to play competitively. 
Over 15 schools attended from across Gloucestershire 
and Bristol. The girls had a fantastic day, improved 
throughout their games and had a lot of fun!  

Well done!    

Year 8 and 9 Rounders Fixtures  

King’s Oak 
Academy hosted 
the annual 
rounders 
tournament for 
students in Year 
8. Although this 
was the girls’ first 
competitive 
tournament of 
the season, they 
played extremely 
well and finished 
in 3rd place!  

The Year 9 Rounders tournament was hosted by our 
fellow CLF school, John Cabot Academy. The Year 9 girls 
did extremely well in this tournament finishing in 2nd 
place!  

Well done to all those involved! 

South Gloucestershire Athletics  

A small number of Year 7 – 8 students participated in the 
annual South Gloucestershire Athletics events at Yate 
Outdoor Sports Complex. The day consisted of students 
participating in a range of field and track events. The 
students had a lovely day and represented King’s Oak 
Academy well.  

Air Ambulance Visit 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Great Western Air Ambulance team returned to 
King’s Oak Academy this term to show their knowledge 
and expertise in dealing with an array of emergency 
situations. 
Students in Years 7-9 took part in a range practical 
demonstrations, which were led by a range of 
professionals from emergency care doctors to 
paramedics.  
Students were given hands-on training on crucial life-
saving techniques. Students were instructed how to put 
people in the recovery position, how to perform CPR and 
when to use it. They also practiced how to use a 
defibrillator and where to find them in their local 
community.  
A big thank you to Great Western Air Ambulance who 

has delivered CPR training to all of our students in years 

7-9! 

 

https://greatwesternairambulance.com/


Sports Awards  

King’s Oak Academy hosted its first ever sports awards 
ceremony, marking the beginning of an annual 
tradition to celebrate the school’s athletic 
achievements. The event, held in the Hexagon 
Theatre, saw an impressive turnout with over 120 
attendees. Special guest Joe Jordan, the former 
Manchester United and AC Milan player, graced the 
occasion with his presence, adding a touch of prestige 
to the evening. 

The ceremony featured a variety of awards recognising 
outstanding contributions to the school’s sports 
curriculum. The awards presented included the Extra 
Curricular Contribution, Community Sport Award, 
Team of the Year, PE Department Award, Sports 
Badges, Half Colours, and Full Colours. Each award 
highlighted the dedication and hard work of students 
who excelled in different areas of school sports. 

A significant highlight of the evening was the relaunch 
of the Scott Boyce Award, given to the sportsperson 
who has been a standout in PE since Year 7. This 
prestigious award is presented to one boy and one girl 
at the end of Year 10. This year, the Scott Boyce Award 
was proudly received by Ella S, Connor M, Kiesha B, 
and Lucas G, recognizing their exceptional athletic 
performance and commitment. We backdated this one 
year allowing us to catch up. In the next week Honours 
Boards will be put up on display in the KOA reception 
displaying the winners of half colours, full colours and 
the Scott Boyce Award.  

We hope the event will inspire pupils to achieve high, 
not only in sport, but in education, increasing 
aspirations. The KOA Health Team extended their 
heartfelt thanks to the parents for their support, the 
KOA PTA for their contributions, Joe Jordan for his 
inspiring presence, and all the staff who volunteered 
their time after hours to ensure the success of this 
memorable event. The King's Oak Academy Sports 
Awards is set to become a cherished tradition, 
celebrating student athletes and their 
accomplishments annually. 

Duke of Edinburgh at KOA 

Avon and Somerset Fire Water Safety Visit  

On Thursday 20 June nine of our Year 9 Duke of 
Edinburgh cohort were invited to our local fire station, 
Kingswood Fire and Rescue to discuss water safety. All of 
the students had previously received a water safety 
presentation from Avon and Somerset Fire and Rescue 
and this time it was their turn to deliver a presentation 
back to the team on duty, showcasing what they had 
learnt.  

The group delivered a fantastic presentation followed by 
a Q & A session. They were then invited to take a tour of 
the station. They were able to see what happens from 
the moment a call comes in, to the trucks going out and a 
range of equipment that the team may need to use on a 
job. It was a fantastic experience for the whole group 
who had a wonderful day, albeit slightly wet on their 
return!  

DofE Bronze Expedition  

Congratulations to everyone involved in the Duke of 
Edinburgh (DofE) Bronze Award, who completed their 
final section with a two-day expedition in Cheddar. Their 
hard work, dedication, and perseverance truly shone 
through.  
 
Each participant has demonstrated exceptional 
commitment and resilience from the challenging hikes, 
teamwork activities, and skill development. Well done to 
all the students involved.  



NEWS FROM LOWER SCHOOL 
 

This term, children participated in golf themed 
curriculum enrichment sessions. Children benefitted 
from a unique blend of physical activity, skill 
development and character building. The sessions did 
not only aim to enhance their hand-eye coordination, 
balance, and focus but also demonstrated values such 
as patience, discipline, and sportsmanship. We had 
great fun practising our stance and swing!  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your continued 
support with home reading. 
Here are some of our latest 
lucky Reading Raffle winners 
this term. It is always really 
wonderful to find out about 
our children’s reading habits 
and preferences! 
 
 



Forest School Enrichment 

This term, all lower 
school children had an 
opportunity to engage 
in outdoor and 
adventurous activities 
in our Forest School 
area, enjoy gathering 
around a fire, 
connecting with the 
nature, and using a 
variety of learning gem 
powers to engage with 
the environment, learn 
and play! We’d like to 
thank Mrs Lindsey, our 
Forest School practitioner, for planning and resourcing 
this wonderful opportunity. 

 

Reception to Year 6 Sports Day 

Congratulations to all 
the children and 
families on a fantastic 
Sports Day this term! 
Your enthusiasm, effort 
and team spirit truly 
shone through, making 

it a memorable event for everyone. To our young 
athletes, your dedication and hard work paid off as you 
showcased incredible skills and sportsmanship. To the 
families, your support and encouragement were 
invaluable, creating a positive and energetic atmosphere. 
Together, you've shown the power of community and 
the joy of participating in sports. Well done to everyone 
for making this day a tremendous success! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



South Gloucestershire Outdoor Learning and Food 
Project 

Our Reception children 
enjoyed being part of the 
South Gloucestershire 
Outdoor Learning and Food 
project this year. They 
worked with Mrs Lindsey 
and the Reception team to 
plant and tend to herbs 
and cooked their very own 
mini carrot cakes and 
wrote recipes. We shared 
these with project 
organisers who published 

recipes in a very special cookbook, along with those of 
other participating schools! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Corey Samuels’ visit 

We are feeling really lucky to have had a special visit from 
Corey Samuels. Corey is a professional basketball player 
for the Bristol Flyers in the British Basketball League 
(BBL). Corey visited the school and delivered an 
inspirational assembly along with a 4-stage fitness circuit, 
consisting of 4 simple exercises – spotty dogs, leg drives, 
half push ups, and star jumps to cool down.  

Thank you for supporting us in fundraising for this special 
event. 60% of the funds raised by students for this event 
will go towards the school to provide resources to 
enhance sport and PE lessons in school. Our Year 4 
children were really inspired and decided to write a 
special recount about the visit and their learning from it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
News from Reception 

We have had a super Term 6 in Reception and are so 
proud of the children for finishing their first full year at 
King's Oak.  

We have been learning all about habitats, the seaside 
past and present, transport past and present and a 
little bit about the continent Africa.  

We have had a very piratey time in Forest School 
walking the plank, making pirate flags and ending with 
a bonfire pirate party.  

We were amazing athletes on Sports Day and we loved 
working out with basketball player Corey Samuels! It 
has been a very sporty term as you can see.  

We have taken our teddies with us on a welly walk to 
Siston Common and will end our year celebrating at 
the Reception Graduation Party.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

July Early Years Vacancy Bulletin 

A career in early years and childcare not only gives 
you the opportunity to learn and develop your own 
skills, but gives you the opportunity to teach a child 
something new.  Start your journey in the early years 
and childcare sector by contacting us at 
earlyyears@southglos.gov.uk. 
  
To view current pre-school and nursery vacancies, or 
to find out about childminding in South 
Gloucestershire click here. 
  

mailto:earlyyears@southglos.gov.uk
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbeta.southglos.gov.uk%2Fworking-in-childcare&data=05%7C02%7CChris.Sawyer%40clf.uk%7Cd2c122b8064e455589f408dc98202906%7Ca79b23568c244922b420c6e26d0b4091%7C1%7C0%7C638552511192062134%7CUnknown%7C


News from Year 2 

Year 2 have had a great final term learning as Historians 
all about the Great fire of London, as Scientist learning 
about properties of matter and being Artists focussing 3D 
sculpture!  

This week we have really enjoyed a school trip to Noah's 
Ark Zoo Farm where we spotted lots of animals such as 
elephants, lions and giraffes! We even got to hold a giant 
snail and a leaf insect! We loved learning about different 
animals and their unique habitats.  

In Author we innovated our class text of  'Little Red and 
the Very Hungry Lion' and wrote our own versions of 
how Little Red tricked the Lion!  

Overall, we have had a fantastic year and can't wait to 
find out what topics we will be learning next year! Have a 
lovely summer!  

 

News from Year 1 

Wow, everyone – what an amazing year! Year 1 have 
been busy this term learning as Historians about how 
technology has developed over the last century, and the 
impact it has had on our lives.  

We loved our very active Fitness Week, where we 
explored the Forest School provision and took part in 
sports day.  

We thoroughly enjoyed engaging with our author text 
this term, Grandad’s Camper.  

As Designers we made dreamcatchers for the character 
in Grandad’s Camper and practised our threading and 
weaving skills (with lots of emerald power resilience!)  

As mathematicians we have been applying 
mathematical skills in real-life contexts, through 
learning about money and coin values, turns and telling 
the time.  

What a brilliant term, filled with incredible learning, 
problem-solving and independence. Have a well-
deserved break and see you again for Year 2! 

 



 

 

 

 

Year 2 had a wonderful day at Noah's Ark farm. We saw 
lots of different animals and were able to show off our 
learning as Scientists about animal classification and 
habitats. We spoke about the different animal groups 
and got to meet and hold some living animals within our 
workshop. A great day was had by all.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



News from Year 3 

In Year 3 we have: 

• Had a visit from Bristol Flyers player Corey Samuels 

• Competed in a wonderful sports day 

• Used our newly acquired sewing skills to design and 
make our own pencil cases  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As designers we thoroughly enjoyed creating our own 
pencil cases.   

We started with discovering where we practised a running 
stitch on a paper wand before the define stage where we 
designed multiple pencil cases.   

Once we had our designs we tried to narrow them down 
by being realistic with the level of challenges. 

We then moved on to the develop process where we 
used scraps of felt to apply our running stitch skills before 
working on the deliver stage of our final product.   



News from Year 4 

As part of our transition to Year 5, we have taken part 
in Forest School on the middle school site.  We have 
explored our new area and created wooden plaques to 
make it our own.  We have also used a map to 
navigate the area and created bush trails using natural 
resources. 

This term we have focussed on developing our printing 
skills in Art.  First, we designed and made a collagraph 
block.  Then we used a roller technique to print.  Our 
final piece included a repeating pattern and up to 3 
colours. 

As scientists, we have investigated the musculoskeletal 
system.  We have learned the names of the main bones 
in our body and used tape measures to measure our own 
bones.  We have also found out why we need muscles 
and how they work in pairs to contract and relax. 



As geographers, we have been comparing our local area 
with Peru.  To help us make these comparisons, we went 
on a local walk.  We had a fantastic time and discovered 
some really interesting similarities and differences.  We 
wrote a recount of a walk when we got back. 

 

 

 

Sports Day! 

We were very lucky to have Corey Samuels visit us as 
part of the Sports for Champions fundraising event.  
We took part in a circuit of activities and then asked 
Corey some questions. 

 



NEWS FROM MIDDLE SCHOOL 
 

News from Year 5 

Forest School 

Year 5 had a great time taking part in the end of year 
Forest School afternoon. We got to return to the lower 
site and enjoy toasting marshmallows, using the mud 
kitchen to be master chefs, creating assault courses and 
exploring the environments for different creatures. 

Year 5/6 Football Team 

Five of our Year 5 students took part in the Champions 
League Football Festival as part of the Y5/6 football 
team. Harry, Charlie, Elliot, Aaron and George 
represented King’s Oak brilliantly throughout the event 
and helped the team place 2nd overall! Well done boys! 

 

 
 

 

Golf Enrichment 

This term’s enrichment 
session saw the students 
learning how to play golf! 
We had lots of fun practising 
putting, chipping and our 
golf swings! 

Science fun! 

Year 5 have been lucky enough to take part in a fun 
science lesson planned and partly delivered by science 
teacher Mr Broomsgrove! We had a great afternoon in 
one of the school’s science labs! This opportunity has 
made students excited for when they reach Year 7 and 
have all of their science lessons in these rooms!  

Sports for Champions 

Year 5 students were super excited to meet Corey 
Samuels this term and take part in our Sports for 
Champions fundraiser event! They were enthusiastic and 
excellent athletes throughout the day. It was great to see 
them inspired to take part in sport and learn about how 
to lead a healthy lifestyle as athletes and young people.  

 



News from Year 6 

Year 6 have had an action-packed last term of school, 
with the Y6 production … End of Key Stage assembly... 
CAMP and basecamp... And most recently, our Year 6 
disco! We are so proud of the children and all they 
have achieved this year. They are an amazing group 
and it's been so nice to have such a well-deserved fun-
filled end to the year. For those who are leaving next 
year, we'll miss you, and for everyone - good luck in 
Year 7!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



News from Year 7 

 

Dear Year 7, 

As we conclude the summer term and head into the 
summer holidays, I want to thank you and celebrate 
our achievements and prepare for the exciting times 
ahead. 

Summer Safety: 

With the summer holidays now here, it’s important to 
remember to stay safe. Whether you're enjoying time 
at the beach, exploring the outdoors, or simply 
relaxing at home, always prioritise your safety and well
-being. If you have any safeguarding concerns, please 
don't hesitate to email us at ShoutOutKOA@clf.uk. We 
are here to support you, even during the holidays. 

Heading into Year 8: 

We are now at the top of middle school, ready to start 
on the journey of Year 8. This transition brings new 
opportunities and responsibilities. We are excited to 
welcome our new tutors: 

8.1 - Ms. Rowley 

8.2 - Mr. Embleton 

8.3 - Ms. Thacker 

8.4 - Mr. Broomsgrove 

8.5 - Ms. Jones 

These teachers are looking forward to guiding and 
leading you through the upcoming year. 

Achievements and Growth: 

This year, we have seen fantastic growth in both 
confidence and academic attainment. You have all 
worked exceptionally hard and have done remarkably 
well in your end-of-term tests. Your dedication and 
perseverance have truly paid off, and we couldn't be 
prouder of your accomplishments. 

Looking Ahead: 

It has been a pleasure being your Head of Year. 
Watching you grow and achieve has been incredibly 
rewarding. As we look forward to the next term, I am 
excited to continue this journey with you. Let's make 
the most of the summer break, come back refreshed, 
and ready to take on new challenges and 
opportunities. 

Have a wonderful summer holiday. Stay safe, have fun, 
and see you all in Year 8! 

Mr C Nathan, Head of Year 7 

 

 

 

 

News from Year 8 

Dear Year 8, 

Currently I am sitting on the edge of my bed after two long 
but amazing days at end of Middle School camp, where 60 of 
you have made it a lovely experience to remember, and we 
still have tomorrow!  

We've had silent discos, hot chocolates and board games in 
the evenings, whilst our days have been jam-packed with 
crate-stacking, abseiling, adventure courses, climbing, 
building Flinstone carts, archery and more! Meanwhile at 
school, staff have worked hard to create a bespoke timetable 
for those in school and get extra creative and competitive in 
their learning. Huge thanks to all of the students for their 
behaviour and participation, and to all of the staff both on 
and off the camp site who helped to make this happen!  

On Friday, we are having a year group celebration, with our 
awards assembly. Year 8 have added some extra awards into 
this assembly to look back on their time in Middle School and 
celebrate the amazing team we have. We will also be having 
games and food to celebrate.  

This term has been another successful one, completing our 
assessments in all subjects, learning how to improve as we 
head into Year 9 and Upper School.  

In our final tutor challenge of the year, there was a twist! A 
quiz of events in 2023 and 2024, and a special round on 
school, but with ... TRIPLE points on offer! But did it change 
the final winner? 

8.4 -  20 x 3 + 5= 65 
8.1-  20 x 3  +4 = 64 
8.2 - 18 x 3 + 3= 57 
8.3 - 20 x 3 +2 = 62 
8.5 - 16 x 3 +1 = 49 
Which means the final scores are ...  

8.3 162 
8.4 146 
8.5 140 
8.1 140 
8.2 125 
 
Well done to our winners, it's been great to see all of the 
tutor groups get competitive this year, whether it has been a 
quiz, a code cracker or a round of House of Games. 

Year 8, what can I say? In 2022, I said goodbye to my last 
cohort of Year 11s, and I wrote them a poem in which the last 
line said 'my next year group have a lot to live up to!' - and 
that was true, but honestly I have really enjoyed the last two 
years. I still believe you're the best year group and I genuinely 
hope that doesn't change. I'll still be there to say hello to, and 
hope to continue teaching lots of you over the next few 
years. You have been the best year group in so many ways 
and it has been a pleasure to watch you grow from primary 
to secondary. I wish you all the best in the next stage of your 
KOA journey.  

 

 

 

mailto:ShoutOutKOA@clf.uk


"Always give your best and settle for nothing less.  

Work hard and be kind and the rest will follow, 

Even if you make mistakes, it's a fresh start tomorrow. 

Remember what you have achieved and how far you 
have come,  

Be proud of yourself, you are the number one!" 

 

Mrs H Gribble , Head of Year 8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

NEWS FROM UPPER SCHOOL 
 

News from Year 9 

Year 9 have had a busy end to the school year. We have 
seen some great musical and sporting performances as 
well as continued excelling progression in lessons from 
the vast majority of students. It has been positive to see 
how the focus of the year group has developed over the 
year and I hope this will continue from September. 

In Term 6 we have welcomed a lot of new students into 
the year group, both from local schools but also from 
much further away. It has been pleasing to see how well 
they have fitted into our year group. Thank you to the 
students who have been particularly helpful with this 
when showing people around and making them feel 
welcome. 

There is also a great deal of excitement within the year 
group in readiness for starting their options. For some of 
our students, this will provide a fresh start and the 
opportunity to focus on something new. For others, it 
will be a continuation in subjects in which they have 
previously done well and a chance to gain a much deeper 
understanding. 

From September, we look forward to a number of 
additional opportunities. These are things such as work 
experience, mock interviews and trips to further develop 
understanding of academic areas.  

Thank you for all of your support this year as we have 
built towards the examination years that start from 
September. I hope that you have an enjoyable and restful 
summer. 

Mr A Heath, Head of Year 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



News from Year 10 

 

As we come to the end of another school year, it is a 
time to reflect on the achievements and experiences of 
our students at King's Oak. 

Our Year 10 students have had a particularly eventful 
year, with many of them taking part in work experience 
placements to gain valuable insight into the world of 
work. This hands-on experience will undoubtedly prove 
beneficial as they consider their future career paths. 

In addition to their work experience, our Year 10 
students have worked tirelessly in their first year of 
GCSEs, showing dedication and commitment to their 
studies. We are incredibly proud of their hard work and 
determination, and we have no doubt that they will 
continue to excel in their future academic endeavours. 

Throughout the year, our students have had the 
opportunity to participate in various trips and visits, 
including visits to Airbus, St Brendan’s College, and the 
University of the West of England. These experiences 
have allowed our students to broaden their horizons 
and gain a deeper understanding of the world around 
them and life after school. 

As our Year 10 students transition into their final year 
of GCSEs, we want to remind them of the importance of 
this year and the hard work that lies ahead. We have 
every confidence in their abilities and know that they 
will rise to the challenge and achieve great things. 

And of course, we cannot forget the highly anticipated 
Year 11 prom at the end of the year. This will be a time 
for our students to come together, celebrate their 
achievements, and create lasting memories with their 
friends. 

As we bid farewell to our Year 10 students as we go in 
to the summer break, we want to thank them for their 
hard work, dedication, and positive attitude throughout 
the year. We are excited to see what the future holds 
for each and every one of them. Congratulations on a 
successful year, and best of luck in your final year of 
GCSEs! 

Have a safe and relaxing break and see you all in 
September. 

Mr S Mannin, Head of Year 10 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

News from Year 11 

Year 11 Prom 

On Thursday 4 July, Year 11 students celebrated finishing 
King's Oak Academy with their prom.  This was held at The 
Bristol Hotel and the students had a fabulous evening 
celebrating their five years at KOA.   

Thank you all for being a fabulous group of young people and 
I wish you good luck in your Post 16 destinations.  

Mrs S Holtby, Head of Year 11 

 

 

 

 



 

Late News just in! 

 

Summer Concert 

Thank you to all performers and the packed audience at 
the Concert on Monday 23 July.  There were many 
excellent performances from current and ex-students. 

A considerable amount of money was raised for the 
Performing Arts Department and the teenage Cancer 
Trust. 
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SUMMER OF FUN 

FAMILY ACTIVITES 
 

 

 

We are excited to offer a variety of exciting family activities during the August school holidays here at 

John Lewis & Partners, Cribbs Causeway 

The Events Team has organized free events for kids to enjoy a SUMMER OF FUN, including a Squish-

mallow©  Treasure Hunt - THE SQUISH HUNT, and free crafting activities at our Crafting Station on 

Wednesdays & Saturdays in THE PLACE TO EAT on the 2nd Floor throughout August.  

These activities can be booked via EventBrite : -  

Kids Bead Jewellery Making Crafting Event - (https://experiences.johnlewis.com/events/kids-bead-

jewellery-making-crafting-event-935446785517) 

Kids Foil Art Crafting Event - (https://experiences.johnlewis.com/events/kids-foil-art-crafting-event-

935423285227)  

 Kids Zentangles Drawing Event - (https://experiences.johnlewis.com/events/kids-zentangles-drawing-

event-935391480097) 

T&C’s - https://johnlewis.scene7.com/is/content/JohnLewis/Instore%20events%20TCs%20%20FREE%

20ALL%20EVENTSpdf 

Additionally, families can enjoy live music, entertainment from Disco Steve with his unique blend of music, 

magic, and mayhem, fabulous face painting, storytelling, and demonstrations for families on selected Sat-

urdays. For more details please refer to the posters in our branch. 

We also invite your students to participate in an exciting colouring competition where children can colour a 

printable template (available in-store) using paint, pens, or collage materials to create their own bold, 

bright, and colourful Squish picture and write it's own bio. These masterpieces will be exhibited in our res-

taurant, The Place To Eat, on the 2nd Floor  

The competition closes on Saturday, 1 September 2024 - 5pm, with a chance to win a very special John 

Lewis & Partners Squishmallow© prize bundle**  

Please ensure that entries are clearly marked with the child's name, age, and contact details on the back 

and brought to the store to be placed in the designated Squishmallow© boxes on the Ground Floor or The 

Place To Eat on the 2nd Floor.  

Don't miss out on our  "Kids Eat Free" promotion at The Place To Eat*. 

We look forward to seeing all the wonderful artwork celebrating our SUMMER OF FUN 2024. We hope all 

families enjoy the activities & entertainment, and we thank you for your continued support. 

*Receive a complimentary child's meal when you spend a minimum of £10 on an adult meal at The Place To Eat. 
T&Cs: the £10 minimum is applicable on all categories except breakfast, alcohol, and kids' meal items. One free 
child's meal can be redeemed per transaction, please ask a partner for more information. 
** One winner per branch 
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